On February 14th, Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following questions regarding Board Item CP2 - Term Contract for Underground Utility Locating Services:

Question:  Why do we have to do this?  

Response:  When the District adds new buildings and relocatables to existing schools, we need to know what is underground so we can avoid damaging underground utilities (water, sewer, electric, gas, telephone and other lines).  Without this service, it is possible that phone lines, gas pipes and other utilities can be cut causing safety concerns as well as project delays and additional cost.  Unfortunately, we have experienced a few of these problems in the past.  Drawings of previous work done on those campuses many years ago are not always available or accurate.

Currently, we can only contract up to $24,999 per year for these services without a Board approved term contract.  As a result, we do not get as much information as we would like to as early as we would like to because we have to wait until we hire the architect or construction manager and purchase these services through their contracts at an additional cost.  If the Board approves this contract, we will be able to purchase more of these services and have better information which will assist us with better information earlier and avoid disruptions to schools, construction delays and additional costs.

Question:  Please explain the data/cost sheet.  

Response:  Three firms submitted proposals (Ground Hound, High Tech and Mullings).  Each firm proposed their unit prices for the four inspection methods which we requested.  We also gave them the estimated quantity of units for each of the four methods of inspection.  High Tech had the lowest unit prices which is why they are being recommended as the primary vendor.  The actual number of inspections and the types of inspections we will use will vary by project which is the reason why the selection is being made based upon unit prices as opposed to lump sum total prices.

Question:  What are we putting underground?

Response:  This contract is for the inspection of potential underground obstructions, not so we can put things underground.  When we build schools, or add relocatables to schools, we have to place foundations and utilities (water, sewer, irrigation, gas, electric, a/c piping, etc.) underground.
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